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SUBJECT

Proposed ordinance 2010-0533 would authorize the Department of Judicial Administration (DJA) to increase an existing fee assessed for failure to bring a case to completion in the Superior Court.  
SUMMARY
Proposed Ordinance 2010-0533 would increase the existing fee from $30 up to $50 to cover costs associated with parties who fail to bring cases in the Superior Court to completion due to noncompliance with the established case schedule.  The fee amount is proposed to offset the costs associated with identifying these cases and notifying either the parties or the attorneys, or both.  The proposed fee increase is projected to yield an additional $87,650 to the general fund in 2011.  It is estimated that the fee will generate a total of $270,290 in 2011.  This fee is authorized under K.C.C. 4.71.050, which is amended by the proposal.

BACKGROUND

King County Code 4.71.050 authorizes DJA to assess a fee to either parties to an action filed with the superior court or attorneys representing the parties, or both, who fail to bring cases to completion.  The reason cases would not reach completion are failure to appear for trial, failure to file final order on settlement, failure to follow case schedule, failure to file final judgment or appeal following an arbitration award; lack of action of record or failure to comply with court-ordered deadlines for reports.  

ANALYSIS

Of note, this fee can be entirely avoided by the court user by following proper procedures regarding the management of the case they file in the King County Superior Court.  
If charged a fee due to non compliance, the party would be assessed $50.  The time required to accomplish the body of work for each case is approximately 30-45 minutes and requires research in a number of areas.  DJA must run a computer report for cases that miss their trial date, determine whether the case has been abandoned, audit these cases to determine actual noncompliance, investigate whether any deadlines have been missed, and whether the case is still actively working with a judge.  DJA will then create a bill to send out to the parties that are deemed non-compliant.  The Court hopes that the fee will encourage compliance and bring more cases to completion.  
This proposed fee increase is projected to generate an additional $87,650 to the general fund in 2011.  The fee is anticipated to generate a total of $270,290 in 2011. The adoption of this fee increase covers expenses that would otherwise be funded through other general fund revenues.

Option 1: Approve as proposed
Option 2: Reject the proposal.  If the fee change is rejected, $87,650 in additional reductions would be required to balance the DJA budget.  
REASONABLENESS

The proposed fee increase for non-compliance will offset the costs associated with identifying these cases and making notification.  Proposed Ordinance 2010-0533 appears to be responsive to the financial needs of DJA and will counterbalance some of the agency's target reductions.  Of note, the revenues generated by this fee are assumed in the Executive’s proposed budget.  Approval of the proposal appears to constitute a reasonable business decision.
ATTACHMENTS

1. Proposed Ordinance 2010-0533
2. Fiscal Note

3. Regulatory Note
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